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US officials designate 35 hospitals for Ebola
care

December 2 2014, byMike Stobbe

Health officials have designated 35 hospitals across the United States as
Ebola treatment centers.

The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services released the list of
hospitals on Tuesday. Most are clustered in metropolitan areas like New
York City, San Francisco, Minneapolis and Washington D.C.

For more than a month, health officials have been talking to—and
evaluating —hospitals that could serve as referral treatment centers for
new Ebola cases that might occur. A team from the U.S. Centers for
Disease Control and Prevention assessed more than 50 hospitals in 15
states and Washington, federal officials said.

The 35 hospitals are deemed to have the staff, equipment and training to
safely and effectively care for Ebola, the government said.

More hospitals will be added over the next several weeks to provide
wider geographic coverage, officials said.

West Africa is currently suffering the worst Ebola outbreak in history,
with more than 17,100 illnesses and at least 6,000 deaths so far. Four
cases have been diagnosed in the United States.

© 2014 The Associated Press. All rights reserved.

Citation: US officials designate 35 hospitals for Ebola care (2014, December 2) retrieved 18

172



MedicalZpress

April 2024 from https://medicalxpress.com/news/2014-12-hospitals-ebola.html

This document is subject to copyright. Apart from any fair dealing for the purpose of private
study or research, no part may be reproduced without the written permission. The content is
provided for information purposes only.

2/2



https://medicalxpress.com/news/2014-12-hospitals-ebola.html
http://www.tcpdf.org

